LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

MICHEL. R. MOORE

Chief of Police P.O. Box 30158

Los Angeles, Calif 90030
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Ref#:. 7.5

ERIC GARCETTI
Mayor

March 3, 2022

BERT MOKLEBUST, P.E.
BUREAU OF ENGINEERING

201 N. FIGUEROA ST, ROOM 290
LOS ANGELES, CA 90012

RE:  Closure of Vanalden Avenue South of Gleneagles Drive to it southwesterly terminus-
Council File No. 21-0906

Dear Mr Moklesbust,

I reviewed the notice regarding the temporarily close of the above-referenced street and I zgree
with the closure.

From January 1, 2021 through February 28, 2022 there have been 65 radio calls for service, three
traffic collisions, one shooting investigation, and one vandalism. A high percentage of the radio
calls for service were for street racing.

If you have any questions, please contact Sergeant Lawrence Martinez, West Valley Area Senior
Lead Sergeant, at (818) 374-7682

Very truly yours,

MICHEL R. MOORE
Chief of Police

=

PAUL M. ESPINOSA, Captain
Commanding Officer
West Valley Area
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